Teleconference Notes

7 March, 2011
+1 213 289 5450 Code: 283366
Attendance:

Secretariat:  Yemi, Clea, John E, Cheryl
UNDP: Tina H (Oslo), Nina K, Tim C, Estelle
FAO:  Alberto
UNEP: Ravi
Agenda:

1. UNEP updates 
· Thanks to FAO for hosting CG meeting for the GP framework last week in Rome.
· UNEP team participated in FIP's mission to DRC (Wahida and Thomas Enters); UNDP asked that a short debrief on the mission be posted on the DRC workspace page for the benefit of other UN-REDD colleagues about to travel there.

· UNEP governing council happened last week of February.

2. FAO updates
· FAO just conducted internal testing of the curriculum for their first pilot courses on MRV; curriculum is designed to train people that will handle MRV in countries. 

· FAO hosted another workshop with Chatham House on Monitoring Governance last week in Rome. Tina H participated. Workshop is working to finalize draft guidelines on how governance will/should be monitored. WRI and Global Witness participated as well.

· FAO has recently met internally on coordination of MRV activities, among different areas in FAO… and will communicate new focal points soon to the Programme.
3. UNDP updates (10 minutes)
· Thanks to the Secretariat and FAO team for hosting us CG meeting in Rome.

· Estelle attended two governance-related events last week: In Paris, it was EITI meeting, to discuss a structure and process for disclosure of payments to prevent corruption. Could be followed in some fashion for REDD payments; in London- CARE International workshop on assessing social impacts of REDD+ and other initiatives.

· Tim B due to meet with REDD taskforce in Indonesia today… they were looking for more advice on REDD and meeting was to see how he could provide that. That could lead to two weeks or more with them, after Bangkok round of negotiations. This opportunity could help us better understand what's happening there.

· FCPF multiple delivery partner process continues to steam along. Moving rapidly now. The first meeting of the taskforce will take place in Viet Nam, the weekend before our PB6 meeting. IDB and UNDP will present proposals for how our agencies can provide substantial equivalents to WB social safeguards as a model for all climate finance. Two consultants at UNDP have been working on this for some time now. UNDP proposal will need to present a proper grievance mechanism. This is one of the highest priority issues. Better to develop this ourselves than be beholden to an external proposal on this. The taskforce will decide if UNDP can be a delivery partner in this process.
· FAO expressed that they too would like to be considered a delivery partner in this process. 

· Re: Guyana… IDB and UNDP are delivery partners for a REDD+ investment fund agreement being signed by the local UNDP office. It's a $12 million land titling process… very political issue. UNDP is working with the local office to refine the agreement to ensure it is crafted properly. 
4. Secretariat updates:

a. Policy Board 
· Thanks to all the agencies for a very productive meeting to finalize the GP framework document in Rome last week.

· Today is deadline to make all documents available on workspace and website, 10 working days before the meeting.
· 121 participants are now confirmed, which is reaching the upper limit to effectively manage the event. Delegations are large this time. Observers for this meeting are: UK, Japan, EC, Uganda, Bank Information Centre, TNC and Australia.

· Getting requests from agency staff in the regions to participate in the meeting. The Secretariat will refer these people to focal points in HQs for an answer.

· We have accommodations booked in two hotels, close together. Some participants have requested VISA letters, to get on planes. The Secretariat has worked with the government of Viet Nam on this issue and we'll have this letter available to participants by Wed. 
b. National Programmes 
· Only Ecuador will submit NP at PB6.
· Re: Nigeria will give a presentation on their progress at PB6 and will ask the board for the permission to submit their NP intersessionally.

· Clea asked for a call today with Tim, Ravi and Jose A… re: Cambodia. They are having bilateral discussions with FAO on revising their budget. Secretariat has been asking for information on this. We need to ensure that changes are agreed by the three agencies and the government. Ravi and Tim C agreed to stay on the line after the ops call to have this discussion.
· Re: PNG… they want to finalize doc by 18 March. Clea will write to them today to inform them that this will not likely be possible as the Secretariat would need to verify that the requested changes from PB5 have been address. The recently UN-REDD mission to PNG went well, along with their validation meeting. 

c. Global Programme 

· The GP framework document is being finalized today for PB and Norway has requested a 3-year budget by the end of this week. 

d. Communications and Events (5 minutes)
· Thanks to everyone for their inputs into the 2010 YIR. The three versions made it to print on time and will be launched at PB6 in Viet Nam.
· Next newsletter will be a March/April issue due out 27 April

· Laid out version of the Programme Strategy is now available for printing in three languages.
· 1st UN-REDD Report is launched this month in three languages. Secretariat will print a limited amount in three languages for each agency. It was requested that the comms working group post a brief concept note on the UN-REDD Report series so that everyone has some guidance on what kinds of content can be proposed and included in this series.
· Disclosure Policy- Secretariat has sought out EITI and WRI as external reviewers of the policy before it's operationalize and launched. Expecting those inputs to come in this week or next.
e. REDD+ Partnership
· First meeting of 2011 will be 10-11 April in Bangkok. Lisen from FAO is at the Secretariat helping to coordinate this. Yemi and Tiina are planning to attend.
5. AOB

· UNFCCC meeting… in Bangkok. No side events. Only in June. Who is going? Please let the Secretariat know asap so efforts to follow the negotiations can be coordinated. FYI- First two days are workshops on the Cancun agreements (3-4 April) during which REDD+ will be discussed.
· Re: process to rationalize who is a member of PB and how they rotate. Note was sent out to Ravi, Tim C and Alberto. Can we go ahead with this process? If not, we will need to take it off the PB agenda. Secretariat will need to receive comments/decision on this today.
· Due to upcoming travel and work related to PB6, the next operations teleconference call will be on Mon, 4 April.
